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Calendar of Events 

From Jan Stevens, TIAK President 

   Itõs been said that August is like the SUNDAY of summer. Au-

gust reminds us that school is just around the corner, and 

there is just one last warm holiday to enjoy before the cooler 

weather starts to creep in. I LOVE August. 

   For us at home, we are knee-deep in picking tomatoes and 

planning for the grandbabyõs third birthday party. Itõs usually 

the month where the tourism industry takes a deep breath and 

reflects back on how well the summer season went, and starts 

to make plans for what changes and tweaks might need to be 

made before the next wave of visitors start coming for fall events and activities. 

   Itõs also the time of year that TIAK kicks into high gear and gets all of the yearly con-

ference plans firmed up. Make sure your plans for the conference include donating 

an item to the Local Products Pull fundraiser, signing up to decorate a table, or sub-

mitting an auction item. There is also a golf tournament, and a way for you to support 

a student to attend the conference through the student scholarship fund. You can 

find out more information on all of this at the TIAK website! 

   One last item I wanted to mention, this month we conducted our August Board of 

Directors meeting via email. It seemed to work out really well. We might review this 

format again in the future, dependent on weather and topics needing to be covered 

by the board. If you have any questions, feel free to contact me. 

   ò...And all at once, summer collapsed into fall.ó  ñOscar Wilde r  

    

https://tiak.org/
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JENNISON HIRED AS NEW MANAGER OF KANSAS STATE FAIR 

From The Hutchinson News 

    Robin Jennison grew up in a farm family in Healy and although he participated in 4-

H, he never did qualify to compete at the Kansas State Fair. 

   The Kansas State Fair Board, searching for months for a permanent general manag-

er for the State Fair, declared Jennison worthy of the top honor. He will start Sept. 23 

in his new role. He will relinquish his job as Secretary of the Kansas Department of 

Wildlife, Parks and Tourism effective Sept. 22, just months short of serving eight 

years there. 

   Jennisonõs links to the agricultural community, his legislative career, and his suc-

cess running a fee-funded state agency similar to the Kansas State Fairñall made him 

well qualified for the job of general manager, according to fair board members.  

   Jennisonõs annual salary as general manager will be $122,000. There will be no health insurance or retirement 

benefits, State Fair Board President Virginia Crossland-Macha said, which will save the State Fair $8,000 or 

more, she indicated. According to a website showing public pay, Jennisonõs gross total pay in 2017 at Wildlife, 

Parks and Tourism was $115,778. Jennison will continue to live in Wichita. His wife, Coleen Jennison, is Kansas 

market vice president at Cox Communications.  

Jennison regards his tenure at Wildlife, Parks, and Tourism as a successful one, and said he could have stayed 

another two years. But a governor will be sworn in in January 2019 to a four-year term, and Jennison thinks who-

ever the governor is, he or she should appoint someone who will plan to stay in the job four years. Jennison said 

there are three assistant secretaries at Wildlife, Parks and Tourism. Gov. Colyer named Assistant Secretary, Lin-

da Craghead (pictured below), as interim Secretary.  r

Gov. Jeff Colyer appointed Linda Craghead to serve as Interim Secretary of 

the Kansas Department of Wildlife, Parks and Tourism. Craghead, who is 

currently Assistant Secretary of KDWPT, will replace Secretary Robin Jennison.  

Craghead has served at KDWPT since 2011 where her duties included 

managing the Park and Tourism divisions of the department as well as 

overseeing the transition of Tourism from the Department of Commerce to its 

current home in KDWPT. She is from Alma and graduated from Kansas State 

with a degree in Animal Science & Agriculture. 

https://www.kansasstatefair.com/
http://www.hutchnews.com/news/20180814/update-jennison-hired-as-new-manager-of-kansas-state-fair
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JOINT LEGISLATIVE TRANSPORTATION VISION TASK FORCE 

   Earlier this month, Rep. Richard Proehl offered an overview of 

the Joint Legislative Transportation Vision Task Force and ex-

plained the Task Force statutory mission as: 

1. Evaluate the progress of the 2010 transportation works for 

Kansas program to date. 

2. Evaluate the current system condition of the state transporta-

tion system, including roads and bridges. 

3. Solicit local input on existing uncompleted projects and future 

projects in each highway and metropolitan district. 

4. Evaluate current uses of the state highway fund dollars, includ-

ing fund transfers for other purposes outside of infrastructure 

improvements. 

5. Evaluate current transportation funding in Kansas to deter-

mine whether it is sufficient to not only maintain the transpor-

tation system in the current state, but also to ensure that it 

serves the future transportation needs of Kansas residents. 

6. Identify additional necessary transportation projects, especially 

projects with a direct effect on the economic health of the 

state of Kansas and its residents.  

7. Make recommendations regarding the needs of the transporta-

tion system over the next 10 years and beyond. 

8. Make recommendations on the future structure of the state 

highway fund as it relates to maintaining the state infrastruc-

ture system. 

9. Make and submit reports to the legislature concerning all such 

work and recommendations of the task force. All such reports 

shall be submitted to the legislature on or before January 31, 

2019. 

Click here to view meeting agendas, minutes and testimony from 

the task force. r  

UPCOMING MEETINGS 

September 6 Salina 

September 12 Wyandotte County 

September 20 Pittsburg 

October 4 Newton 

October 11 Garden City 

October 18 Wichita 

October 24 Hays 

November 8 Johnson County 

November 9 Manhattan 

November  

28 & 29 

Topeka-

Recommendations 

SEPT. 6ñNOV. 9 MEETING FORMAT 

10 a.m.ñNoon 
Information &  

Discussion Session 

Noonñ12:30 p.m. Working Lunch 

12:30 p.m.ñ3 p.m. 
Local Input  

Testimony 

http://www.kslegislature.org/li/b2017_18/committees/ctte_tf_transportation_vision_1/documents/?date_choice=2018-08-06
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ECONOMIC LIFELINES LEADERSHIP 

From Economic Lifelines 

   The executive committee of Economic Lifelines has appointed Ed DeSoigne 

to serve as the Interim Executive Director following Tara Maysõ departure this 

month. Mays began a new career chapter serving the membership of the Kan-

sas Electric Cooperatives in government relations. 

   Mays advanced the organizationõs mission under her tenure by working to 

get the legislation approved that provided $400 million in additional bonding 

for highway and bridge maintenance for 2018 and 2019 and legislation ena-

bling the Transportation Task Force. 

   DeSoigne has invested his career in advocating for transportation issues in 

our state and region and looks forward to continuing that work with Economic 

Lifelines. He recently served as Executive Director of the Heavy Constructors 

Association of Greater Kansas City, which is one of the founding members of 

Economic Lifelines. During his career, DeSoigne was a member of the initial 

Economic Lifelines team that worked on passage of the 1989 Comprehensive 

Highway Program while lobbying for the Kansas Contractors Association. He also worked on passage of the 1999 

Comprehensive Transportation Program and the 2010 T-WORKS Program and has served for the past 20 years 

on the Economic Lifelines Executive Committee. Previous to all of that, DeSoigne served in state government for 

13 years, with six years as legislative liaison and special assistant to the Kansas Secretary of Transportation at 

KDOT.  

   òThroughout these various professional settings, Iõve seen first-hand the powerful, effective dynamic work of 

diverse Kansas interests uniting to support investments in transportation,ó DeSoigne said. òThatõs what makes 

Economic Lifelines so important as we enter a new chapter for our state.ó  r

Interim Director Ed DeSoigne 

2018 KANSAS PRIMARY RECAP 

   The county authorities in Kansas have finished their tallies of votes from the 

primary election. While this is usually more interesting to legislative and local can-

didates, the closeness of the Governorõs race put this in the spotlight. The antici-

pation for the primary had been building for some time. There had rarely been as many viable candidates running 

on both the Republican and Democratic tickets in Kansas. Races for Congress in the 2nd and 3rd Districts were 

also competitive primaries. All this increased attention to the primary, increased the number of advanced voters 

and increased turn out on Election Day. 

   With Governor Colyer conceding the race to Sec. of State Kobach, a lot of pressure was taken off the process. 

Had the Governor chosen to go forward with a recount, the process could have dragged on for at least two more 

weeks, maybe more if recounts were taken to court. That would have hardened the divide between Kobach and 

Colyer supporters. 

   Colyerõs quick action to cede the election and endorse Kobach helps Kobach as the nominee. Besides Demo-

crat Laura Kelly, Kobach will face two independent candidates and a Libertarian on the ballot for Governor. Greg 

(Continued on page 5) 

http://www.economiclifelines.com/economic-lifelines-leadership/
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2018 KANSAS PRIMARY RECAP (CONT.) 

U.S. Travelõs ôMade in Americaõ Report Highlights  

Value, Importance of Promoting Tourism 

The U.S. Travel Association released an in-depth re-

port detailing travel and tourismõs indispensable role 

in statesõ and communitiesõ economic health.  

Entitled òMade in America: Travelõs Essential Contribu-

tion to Economic Development,ó the 50-page report 

utilizes case studies and economic data to educate 

policymakers and the public about the critical need for 

sustained efforts to promote their jurisdictions as trav-

el destinations. Click here to read the full report. 

Orman running as an independent has 

money to put up a challenge to Kobach 

and Kelly. Kobach needs a unified Republi-

can voting base to win. 

   If voters are looking for alternatives to 

Kobach and Kelly, they have them. Kobach 

and Kelly are campaigning for the same 

group outside their own base of support. 

How aggressive will they be in their campaigns? Will their campaigns go 

negative? Will the negative campaigning push voters away from them? 

These are just a few of the questions political types are asking in Kansas. 

   This fall the congressional races in the 2nd, 3rd, and 4th Districts could 

also draw national attention with the control of Congress in the balance. 

Normally red Kansas Congressional districts are not so certain now, Re-

publican candidates cannot take past voters for granted to win. 

   Kansas legislative races saw a few incumbents get beat, some by for-

mer incumbents. The Kansas House is on the ballot this year, with only one Kansas Senate special election. There 

are a number of primary victors who donõt have a general election opponent, so their races are done. Usually there 

is around a 25% turnover in House members each election cycle. That number might be a little lower this year. 

There will be competitive House races in November, and more incumbents might lose. There is usually one or two 

that do. Conservative Republicans gained a few seats after the primary. That could likely have an effect on the 

makeup of House Leadership and committee assignments. Republicans are expected to easily maintain control of 

the Kansas House. 

   Campaign ads are already on TV. Outside political interests will be an increasing presence in this Kansas elec-

tion, especially with control of Congress in the balance. This campaign season could be one of the most expensive 

ever in Kansas. And we could have another close Governorõs race.  r

(Continued from page 4) 

https://www.ustravel.org/research/made-america-travels-essential-contribution-economic-development
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